
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP 
SEPTEMBER 9, 2013 

 
The Upper Oxford Township Board of Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting at the township 
building, 1185 Limestone Road, Russellville, PA at 7:00 P.M. 
 
PRESENT: Betsy E. Huber 
  Scott A. Rugen 
  Charles Fleischmann 
 
  Jane Daggett, Secretary 
  Frances Reyburn, Historic Commission 
 
OTHERS: Bill Hovis     Ken Crossan 
  Ed Thornton     Fran Sharon 
  Howard Reyburn  
 
After the Salute to the Flag, Scott Rugen led in prayer. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS – The Board of Supervisors were thanked for their kind donation to the Oxford 
Public Library’s building campaign.  Ed Thornton questioned the signs and weight limit at the Watermark 
Road Bridge.   
 
MINUTES – Motion was made by Betsy Huber, seconded by Charles Fleischmann and carried to approve 
the August 12, 2013 Minutes. 
 
  Huber – Yea  Rugen – Yea  Fleischmann – Yea 
 
WALTER HARRIS FINAL SUBDIVISION – Motion was made by Charles Fleischmann, seconded by 
Betsy Huber and carried to approve the Walter Harris Final 2 Lot Subdivision Plan contingent on the 
substantial changes, as discussed by the Supervisors and Ken Crossan, being made on the Driveway and 
Utility Maintenance Plan.  The Supervisors are also requiring a signed copy of the agreement. 
 
  Huber – Yea  Rugen – Yea  Fleischmann – Yea 
 
ACT 167 – The Township engineer forwarded a report to the Board of Supervisors regarding the Act 167 
and the ordinance which needs to be enacted by the new year.  Ron suggested that we adopt a stand alone 
ordinance.  The Supervisors will start working on this at their next work session to be held September 23, 
2013. 
 
ZONING – Scott Rugen read the zoning officer’s report for the month. 
 
ROADS – Scott Rugen read the road master’s report for the month. 
 
HISTORIC COMMISSION – Frances Reyburn stated that she would like a copy of the results of the Amos 
Esh Zoning Hearing. 
 
EMERGENCY – The Supervisors received an email about the next POD exercise. 
 
PAYMENT OF BILLS – Motion was made by Betsy Huber, seconded by Charles Fleischmann and carried 
to approve the payment of bills in the amount of $33,107.75 from the General Fund. 
 
ONE ROOM SCHOOL – Letter of Support was corrected and will be re-typed and forwarded to Dr. Davis. 
 
 
 



Upper Oxford Township                            September 9, 2013                                              Page 2 
 
 
GRIST MILL HOMEOWNERS – The Supervisors will instruct the solicitor, Tom Oeste to do a title 
search. 
 
BUDGET – The budget work session was scheduled for October 23, 2013 at 6:00 P.M.  The purchase of a 
new truck will be discussed at the work session. 
 
COLLAMER ROAD – The culvert is completely packed with gravel.   
 
ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, motion was made by Betsy Huber, seconded by 
Charles Fleischmann and carried unanimously to adjourn at 8:15 P.M. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Jane Daggett 
       Secretary 
 
 
 
 


